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 Dear Friends in Christ,  
You celebrate Christmas, right?  How come?  Now, you might be honest 

if you were to answer because you like Christmas music, or the Christmas spirit, 
or there’s just nothing better to do in the darkest days of December, but the 
reason we celebrate Christmas is that the second person of the Trinity, the eternal 
Son of God, took on human flesh to dwell among us.  That is a big deal – 
Immanuel, God with us.   

Boy, do I have a deal for you!  Because if “Immanuel,” God with us, is a 
reason we celebrate Christmas, then the Feast of Pentecost, celebrated this year 
on June 8, may as well be treated as “Christmas Two.”  We read the account of 
the event in Acts 2.   

In that passage, the disciples are gathered together in Jerusalem.  Jesus 
had just ascended into heaven ten days earlier, and maybe they are trying to 
figure out what comes next.  Before He ascended, Jesus had told them, “you will 
be baptized with the Holy Spirit not many days from now.”  And then later, “You 
will receive power when the Holy Spirit has come upon you, and you will be my 
witnesses.”  And sure enough, on that day of Pentecost, the Lord’s words were 
fulfilled.  “Suddenly there came from heaven a sound like a mighty rushing wind, 
and it filled the whole house where they were staying.  And divided tongues as of 
fire appeared to them and rested on reach one of them.  And they were all filled 
with the Holy Spirit.”   

At Christmas, we rejoice that God dwells within man in flesh.  At 
Pentecost, we rejoice that God dwells within man in Spirit.   

For this is who the Holy Spirit is – the third person of the Holy Trinity, 
proceeding from the Father and the Son to carry out the work entrusted to Him, 
work that the Spirit still dwells within man to complete today, even within and 
among us.   

The Word became flesh and dwelled among us!  Merry Christmas!  The 
Spirit of God is poured out upon all flesh and dwells in us!  Merry Pentecost! 

This is cause for celebration, for a very important reason.  There is no 
SALVATION for us without the Word becoming flesh.  But there is no salvation 
FOR US if not for the Holy Spirit being poured out upon all flesh.   
For it is the Holy Spirit who works in us to create, strengthen, and sustain faith in 
us.  This work that the Spirit does in us is of utmost importance.  Because it is the 
Spirit’s work alone that joins us to Jesus in a way that delivers salvation to us, 
specifically, personally, directly.  We cannot do it on our own – remember what 
Luther teaches in the explanation to the Third Article of the Creed: “I believe I 
cannot by my own reason or strength believe in Jesus Christ, my Lord, or come 
to Him.”  It is by the Spirit’s work in us, as He works through the means of grace, 
that we receive the grace of God.   >>> 



 
 

On Pentecost day we celebrate and rejoice that the eternal third 
person of the Holy Trinity, the Holy Spirit who proceeds from the 
Father and the Son, has deigned to dwell in humanity – in us.  Now we 
are temples of the Holy Spirit, places where God and man meet.  If you 
are going to celebrate Christmas, you ought to celebrate Pentecost, 
Christmas two, also.  There is no better way than in rejoicing in the 
Spirit’s gifts – the word proclaimed, the sacraments delivered.  We can 
do that on June 8, but also every Sunday.   

 

Peace in Christ (and in the Spirit!),  
Pastor Lieske 

    ****************************************************** 
Please register ASAP for VBS - use the QR code or this link for easy 
online registration: https://vbsmate.com/events/Trinityff/30739 

 

 

 

 

                  

“MSL North” Programs for June 2025: 
  
June 1st:  Rev. Tom Eckstein, Concordia Lutheran Church, 
Jamestown, ND, presents the message: “Jesus Prays For 
Us!” based on John 17:20-26. This Is The Life Program: “A Gift 
for Grandpa" - Freddie goes to great lengths to get a gift for 
Grandpa Fisher and learns valuable lessons along the way. 
 
 June 8th:  Rev. Steve Schulz, from Mission Central in Mapleton, IA 
presents a message titled:  "The Spirit of Truth".  The sermon is 
based on Acts 2:1-21.  This program is interpreted and closed-
captioned for the deaf and hard of hearing.   

 June 15th:  Rev. William Aufdenkamp, Christ Lutheran Church, 
Elbow Lake, MN, and Zion Lutheran Church, Hoffman, MN, presents 
the message: “Working Together” based on Acts 2:32-33. This Is 
The Life program: “The Sin of Roy Baxter" - A man is overcome with 
guilt, after making a decision that goes terribly bad. 

 June 22nd:  Rev. Jeff Ross, St. John Lutheran Church, Garfield, 
MN, presents the message: “What Is the World to Me?” based on 
Luke 16:19-31. This Is The Life program: “Miracle in Chinatown" - 
An engaged couple seeks a marriage blessing despite differences in 
tradition. 

 June 29th:  Rev. Chris Brademeyer, St. John’s Lutheran Church, 
Oakes, ND, presents the message: “Wisdom and Folly” based on 
Proverbs 9:1-10. This Is The Life program: “Little Big Lie" - 
Curiosity and a little "white lie" result in very serious unintended 
developments for the Fisher family. 

“MAIN STREET LIVING” is a locally produced TV program that 
includes a 30-minute worship service led by participating pastors of 
the Minnesota North and North Dakota Districts of our LCMS, 
along with a 30-minute Lutheran Hour program (normally “This Is the 
Life,” along with occasional church-season specials).  

Programs are broadcast starting at 9:00am Central time on Fargo-
Moorhead: KVRR Channel 15.1 

 MSLN programs are also archived for one year and can be 
viewed at any time on www.mainstreetliving.com then click on 
“(Fargo)”.   

https://vbsmate.com/events/Trinityff/30739
http://www.mainstreetliving.com/


 Meet the Trinity Family 

 

 

                                                             

 

 

  

 

 

Dave and Esther Schlicker joined Trinity in 2010 after retiring. Trinity quickly 
put them into serving Jesus in various ways, teaching 5th & 6th Bible History 
class, teaching Sunday school, leading Men’s Network, Stephen Ministry, 
School Board, Board of Christian Education, LWML, playing organ and, and, 
and…….. 

Dave was a teacher and principal for 42 years in Lutheran Elementary schools 
in Crown, MN; Suring, WI; Readlyn, IA; Dearborn, MI; and Cologne, MN. Some 
of his responsibilities included coaching sports of every kind including 
cheerleading! He taught Kindergarten and all eight grades throughout the 
years but not all at the same time, thank goodness. His largest class was 30 
eighth graders in Michigan and 30 6-8th graders in a windowless room the first 
year he taught in Cologne, MN. Always interesting that some boys don’t 
believe in deodorant! He served on many school accreditation teams including 
Trinity Lutheran School! 

Esther taught in Isanti Public Elementary School for two and a half years, 
stayed at home for 14 years with the kids, and taught 22 years in Lutheran 
schools in Readlyn, IA; Westland, MI; and Cologne, MN. Her responsibilities 
often included music! Never coaching sports, thank goodness! 

Dave and Esther have four children and 12 grandchildren. Their kids live in four 
different states which include Minnesota, New York, Indiana, and Nevada. As 
many of you are aware, this gives them opportunities to travel! 

Dave was born in Texas, but grew up in Illinois and Michigan. His dad was an 
LCMS pastor. He has 6 siblings, three of which are with Jesus in heaven. His 
goal in life was to NOT be a pastor! He attended Concordia, Ann Arbor, for two 
years and Concordia, Seward, NE, for two years, graduating with a Bachelor of 
Science degree and Lutheran Teacher Certification. He returned to Seward to 
get his master’s degree, taking summer classes. An exciting achievement was 
going to state in pole vault as a senior in high school.  

Esther was born in southwest Minnesota where she lived until going to college 
at Concordia Seward, NE. Her dad was a farmer, so she was privileged (more   

  

 

like obligated) to help with milking cows and doing chicken chores.  One of the 
farm chores she loved was driving the tractor for baling hay and other field 
work. She is number nine of ten children, four are with Jesus! Her oldest living 
sibling is 95, way older that her!!! She graduated from Concordia Seward. Her 
summer job during her college years was working for a Campbell Soup Company 
where she removed meat from the bones of chickens; not a pleasant job. She 
claims that Campbells is still using the chicken she threw many years ago as 
there is very little in each can! Esther played on the Walther League girls softball 
team for five years, starting between 8th and 9th grades, playing third base. The 
team went to state in Minnesota South for all 5 years, - 2nd place once, and 
state champions for 3 of those!  

Some ancestor notes – an ancestor of Dave’s traveled from England on the 
Mayflower in 1620; Esther’s grandpa came from Germany to avoid being 
drafted in the late 1800’s using his friend’s ticket and name until arriving in New 
York, entering the country using his own name and becoming a citizen through 
Ellis Island.  

Dave’s favorite Bible verses are Ephesians 2:8-10 - 8 For by grace you have been 
saved through faith. And this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God, 9 not a 
result of works, so that no one may boast. 10 For we are his 
workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God prepared 
beforehand, that we should walk in them. His favorite hymn is A Mighty Fortress 
is our God.  

Esther’s favorite Bible chapter is Psalm 8.   Favorite hymn is too hard to choose 
– there are many I love and some I hate to play!!  

Dave and Esther are happy to be part of the ministries served by the Good 
Shepherd, our risen Savior, Jesus Christ!  



A thank you/newsletter from our adopted seminary student, Matthew Kinne.    

The original, easier to read mailing is on the bulletin board.                                    God’s PeoPle Pray 
 

Ongoing Concern: Janet Maack, Brian Fitzner, Jeremy Elshaug, Elaine 

Culp, Ned Stueve, Gene True, Loretta Derke, Jennifer Wood (Jerald & Tami 

Gerhardson’s daughter), Jim Anderson (Cal & Helen Johansen’s friend), Jon 

Jastram (Phyllis Jastram’s son), Dylan Maack (Bob & Janet Maack’s 

grandson), Robin Roberts (Austin & Elaine Culp’s daughter), Stephen Hauser 

(David Hauser’s brother), Brenda Keilen (Lois Fitzner’s daughter), Tara 

Reynolds (Sarah Goerdt’s friend), Micah Sebek (Bobbie Adam’s grandson), 

James Hohenstein (Karl Hohenstein’s brother) Kate Matter (prior pre-school 

parent), Bridget Jackson (June Knopp’s granddaughter), Jasmin Torvinen 

(great-granddaughter of Pastor & Ginny Lange), Brett Pixton (friend of 

Calvin & Helen Johansen), Eldon Anhorn (brother of Shirley Pribbernow), 

Robert Schmidt (brother of Gary Schmidt), Nicole Reseburg (granddaughter 

of Barb Peloquin), Dora O’Brien (friend of Calvin & Helen Johansen), Dale 

Martin (Gary Schmidt’s friend) 

 

Expectant Mother: Jordan Heil, grand-daughter of Helen & Calvin Johansen 

 

Homebound: Gary Froehlich, Dick Anderson, Lois Helm, Wally Lubben, 

Marlys Lueders, Ron Schulz, Lorraine Drews, Lois Fitzner, Beverly Hess, 

Norma Bradow, Marilyn A. Boese 

 

Military: Callen Mouritsen, MN National Guard; Lt. Col. Dennis Gerold, 

U.S.A.F. Reserves (Lori & Leon Dawkins’ son-in-law), Tech Sargent Isaac 

Christopher, U.S.A.F., Andrews Air Force Base, Washington D.C. (Donna 

Christopher’s grandson); Lt. Col. George Hauser, DDS U.S. Army, Ft. Bliss, 

El Paso, TX; (David & Mary Hauser’s son); Gabe Johnson, MN National 

Guard, (Ken & Toni Erlandson’s son); Major Dinsmore, MD MN National 

Guard (Al & Marcie Koennicke’s grandson) 

 

Missionaries:  Rev. Dan & Joan Jastram, Japan; Deaconess Kim Bueltmann, 

Germany (TIM Missionary); Delano & Linda Meyer, Africa; Jacque 

Breman, Africa;  Ashley Lehr, Puerto Rico 

Call the church office or the Pastor with prayer requests. 

Therefore confess your sins to each other and pray for each other,                

so that you may be healed.  The prayer of a righteous man is         



June 2025
Sun Mon Tue Wed

 1                  
  9 am Divine Service         
10:30 Bible Study &             
Sunday School            
11:30 Elders                
Mites collection   

2                  

 

 

3                  

8 am Men’s Bible Study                                    

12:30 School Board Mtg. 

2:00 Women’s Bible Study      

7:00 Trustees Mtg.                                                  

 4                 
 

 1 pm Lydia Circle at  

Immanuel Lutheran

  

    8 

9 am Divine Service  

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School      

 9 

 

   

  

10 
8 am Men’s Bible Study                                    

2:00 Women’s Bible Study                                

 

  11
 

15  

9 am Divine Service  

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School     

11:30 - Cook Out  

16  
6-8 pm  VBS 

               17               

8 am Men’s Bible Study  

9-2:30  Foot Care Clinic                                   

2:00 Women’s Bible Study                                

6:00 pm Church Council  

6-8 pm  VBS 

               18
6-8 pm  VBS 

22   

9:00 Divine Service  

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School                    

23   

 

                                    

24                                  

8 am Men’s Bible Study                  

2:00 Women’s Bible Study                            

                              

                        

25 
 

               

         

  

 

29   

9 am Divine Service     

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School             

Food Shelf Sunday          

Fun Car Sunday   

30     

 

                                       

 

 
  

                     
 

 

         

    

  

June 2025 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

                                  

                          

 4                  
 

1 pm Lydia Circle at  

Immanuel Lutheran 

5                   
11:00 am Funeral for 

Mary Grim                

12:00 pm Crafters   

12:30 pm Quilters    

6:30 Evening Circle  

        6 

9 am Hebrew Study 

Group  

  7 
9:00-1:00 Crafters @ 

Farmers Market 

                                  

      

11                   12 

12:00 pm Crafters 

12:30 pm Quilters       

 

 

        13         
9 am Hebrew Study 

Group                  

14 

9:00-1:00 Crafters @ 

Farmers Market 

Summerfest - Pre-

school in parade 

                                  

      

18   

8 pm  VBS 

19   

10:00 Divine Service   
@ Broen Home 
12 pm Crafters 

12:30 Quilters 

 6-8 pm  VBS 

        20 

Newsletter items due          

9 am Hebrew Study 

Group            

 

21 

9:00-1:00 Crafters @ 

Farmers Market 

 

 

                    

 

25    

  

 

      26 

12:00 Crafters                

12:30 pm Quilters   

 

      27 
9 am Hebrew Study 

Group  
 

28 
9 am LWML 

9:00-1:00 Crafters @ 

Farmers Market 

                      

     

  

 

 

On-Call Pastor Phone 

Number 

(218) 321-0993 

 

 

A live, up-to-date calen-

dar is available on our 

church website: 

www.trinityff.org 

Trinity Website 

 
 

 

Fergus Falls, MN 

https://trinityff.org/
https://trinityff.org/


 

Ushers for June 

June 1 

   Gary Schmidt 

Rachael & Trevor Larson 

June 8 

    Wayne Goerdt, Jakob 

Ness & Mark  Samuelson 

June 15 

     Ross & Tina Eberle 

& David Schneeberger 

June 22 

   Cal & Helen Johansen 

& Wayne Schoening 

June 29  

   Jonathan & Annie Roehl 

Karma & Eric Schneeberger 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greeters for June 

June 1 

  Ken & Sue Heidorn 

June 8 

  David & Esther Schlicker 

June 15 

    Cal & Helen Johansen 

June 22 

  Dale & Sharlene Schmidt 

June 29 

   Jerry & Shirley Pribbernow 

    

Elders for June 

June 1 

    Ken Erlandson 

June 8 

    David Hauser 

June 15 

    Gary Schmidt 

June 22 

    Ross Eberle 

June 29 

    Aaron Schultz 

  

 

 

 

Altar Guild for June 

June 1 

   Char Dale 

June 8 

    Nadine Drevlow & Char 

June 15 

     David & Esther Schlicker 

June 22 

    David Hauser 

June 29 

    Sharlene Schmidt & Tami  

Gerhardson 
 

Acolytes for June 

June 1 

    Samuel & Noah 

June 8 

    Austin & Tucker  

June 15 

    Kourtney & Ainsley 

June 22 

    Noah & Ana 

June 29 

    Adrian & Isabella 

 
       
 

June Birthdays 

June 1   Lori Dawkins 

June 5   Emily Erlandson             

June 5 Ethel Mindermann 

June 6   Leon Dawkins 

June 6   Sue Heidorn 

June 7   Arnold Bolland 

June 9   Jon Drews 

June 9   Bruce Kolle 

June 11   Jane Miller 

June 13   Jakob Ness 

June 13   Donald Reiter 

June 15   Kendall Mouritsen 

June 18    Karma Schneeberger 

June 19   Norma Bradow 

June 21   Johnny Longoria 

June 21   Jackson Schneeberger 

June 22   Larry Stein 

June 29   Lizabeth Schoening 
 

June Anniversaries 

June 2    Tim & Sandy King 

June 2    Bruce & Gail Kolle 

June 4    Schan & Shari Sorkness 

June 9    Melanie & Johnny 

 Longoria 

June 14   Norman & Donna 

 Schoening 

June 16   Joe & Kristi Auck 

June 21   Leon & Lori Dawkins 

June 22   Laural & Vern Floen 

June 29   Nadine & Myron 

 Drevlow 

                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
June Baptismal Birthdays 

June      Blaine Rasmussen 

June       Jay Olson 

June 1    Verlin Floen 

June 1     Sam Lieske 

June 1     Adrian Longoria 

June 4     Rachael Larson 

June 5     Marilyn A Boese 

June 10   Gail Kolle 

June 12   Jerry Schmidt 

June 12    Chistopher Beighley 

June 14    Emily Erlandson 

June 17   Adrianne Bolland 

June 19   Faith Bremmer 

June 19   Jaelynn Schneeberger 

June 20   Roger Lange 

June 21   Arnold Bolland 

June 29   Mary Grim 

 

 

servinG in the lord’s house 

Celebrations! 

 

 

     

Drive Your “Fun Car” Day! 

Ok Trinity people, start your engines! First - On Sunday, June 29th, drive your 
classic or fun cars, trucks, or other street legal transportation to church in the 
morning for everyone to enjoy.  If the south edge of the parking lot (facing the 
OTC museum) could be saved for these vehicles, that would be appreciated.    
Then come back Sunday afternoon with your classic cars, your convertibles, 
your “T-Tops” or anything that you may drive on a nice Sunday afternoon to 
enjoy our lakes country landscape. The route will start from our Trinity parking 
lot, meeting at 2:30 PM, departing to the route at 3:00 and meandering 
through Ottertail County and the surrounding area.  We will stop for our 
evening meal at a “mystery” restaurant. Kids are welcome to come along on 
the drive, as space allows, and join the fellowship fun.  Invite your car 
enthusiast friends to join the cruise. 

In case of rain, please show up at the church by the 2:30 time, and we will 
order pizza and just enjoy our time together in Christian fellowship.  

Many of us have been blessed beyond compare.  Let’s share with each other 
and enjoy the fellowship of our Christian friends. I am so looking forward to 
this event! 

Leon Dawkins 

If you think this interests you, and need more information, please contact Leon 
Dawkins, at 218-731-2936, Lori Dawkins at 218-731-6512, or contact JoAnn at 
our church office. Contact her at  secretary@trinityff.org or 218-736-4869 
 Please RSVP by June 15th to JoAnn at the church office.  
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________                                          

                                     Enrollment is open now for the Trinity Preschool                     
               2025-26 school year!   

                                    There are half-day and full-day options                                
            for 3-4 year-olds and 5 year-old Pre-Kindergarteners.  
  

Please help to spread the word to your family, friends and neighbors 
about our amazing Preschool!  For more information, stop by the office for 
a packet, check out the Preschool website:  www.preschoolattrinity.org, or 
email Stacy Larsen at info@preschoolattrinity.org  There is also a Preschool 
at Trinity page on Facebook.  Here is a link to a promotional video that you 
can watch and share with prospective parents as well.  
 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jN4SMqw-lx0&t=3s 

mailto:secretary@trinityff.org
http://www.preschoolattrinity.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jN4SMqw-lx0&t=3s


Preschool: May Memories and a Joyful Close to the School Year 

Dear Trinity Lutheran Church Family, 

What a joyful and activity-filled month we’ve had at Trinity Lutheran 
Preschool! As we wrapped up our 2024–2025 school year, May brought 
with it sunshine, laughter, and so many special memories to celebrate. 

We’ve taken full advantage of the beautiful spring weather with lots 

of outdoor activities—from nature walks and playground games to 
sidewalk chalk art and bubble fun, the children were eager to explore 
and enjoy God’s creation all around them. 

We also proudly finished our journey through the alphabet, with 
creative crafts and learning activities tied to each letter. It’s been a 
blessing to watch our little learners grow in knowledge, confidence, 
and curiosity throughout the year. 

 
One of the highlights of the month was our Family Day at Lutheran 
Island Camp. It was a wonderful day of fellowship, outdoor 
adventure, and meaningful time spent with our preschool 
families. We’re so thankful for the opportunity to enjoy God’s 
beauty together in such a special place. 

We closed our school year with a joyful Closing Program, where our 
students shared songs, smiles, and a few tears as we said 
goodbye for the summer. It was a heartwarming way to celebrate 
all they’ve accomplished and the relationships they’ve built.         

As we look ahead, we ask you to please keep our preschool in your 
prayers—especially as we prepare for the 2025–2026 school year. 
Pray for our students, families, teachers, and for the continued 
growth and impact of this ministry. May God continue to use 
Trinity Lutheran Preschool to plant seeds of faith, love, and 

learning in young hearts.             With gratitude - Stacy  ✝️  

 



                                        Trinity Homeschool Co-op in May 

May was a short month for co-op.  We had our end of year program on May 4th.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the Trinity Members who came to support our students.  They 
were excited to get to share what they learned this year. We enjoyed all sorts of 
music from our students as well as presentations on the different field trips and 

speakers our co-op enjoyed.  There was even time for some of the families to 
share things they did at home this school year.        

We met once in May, after our end of year program, to brainstorm for our next 
year.  We are excited to continue music lessons with Mrs. Sylvia Ratcliffe and 

will be adding elementary grammar lessons to our co-op day.  We will continue 
with our rotating schedule of field trips, art projects, and guest speakers.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like more information about Trinity’s Homeschool Co-op, you can 
go to Trinity’s website and click the co-op tab.  Please share this information 
with any who might be interested. Registration for next year is open and can 
also be found on that website.                                                                              

Thank you all for your amazing support 
this year.  This co-op is a blessing to many 
families and children who want to raise 
their families with a Biblical worldview all 
day long.  

 Special thanks to: Leon Dawkins who has 
accompanied us throughout the year with 
his musical talents, playing guitar for 
chapel each week as well as our Christmas caroling back in December.        
Pastor Lieske who lead us in chapel each week and occasionally visited with 
the families.  The Board of Christian Ed for making our music classes possible. 
Trinity Endowment Fund for providing some of our art supplies.                   
Trinity for allow us to use the church and classroom space. 

If you know anyone who would like to join the Homeschool Co-op in this, 
please contact Michele Lieske: MicheleLieske@gmail.com or direct them to 
our website, linked at the top of Trinity’s website. 

mailto:MicheleLieske@gmail.com


+ CHURCH & PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION + 

Church Website www.trinityff.org 

Preschool Website www.preschoolattrinity.org 
 

On-Call Pastor Number           (218) 321-0993 
 

Rev. Christopher Lieske, Pastor                  (cell) (612) 554-5411 

 pastorl@trinityff.org 
 

Church Office /JoAnn Orpen (218) 736-4869 

                                                                           secretary@trinityff.org 
 

Preschool at Trinity, Stacy Larsen            (cell) (507) 430-9644 

                                                    slarsen@preschoolattrinity.org 
 

Church Office Hours                                               Tues-Thurs 8:30-4:00, Fri 8:30-2:00                 

Church Office E-mail                                  info@trinityff.org 

Preschool at Trinity E-mail               info@preschoolattrinity.org 

Cemetery Sexton Cal Johansen (218) 671-0383 

Trinity Congregational Officers  

Chairman      Schan Sorkness 

Vice-Chairman    Jon Schoening 

Treasurer       Cindy Schmidt 

Financial Secretary    Sandy King 

 

 

Board Contact Persons  

Elders   Wayne Goerdt 

Christian Ed.  Esther Schlicker 

Trustees  Margie Rasmussen 

Stewardship  Larry Stein 

Outreach  Dave Schneeberger 

School   Dave Schlicker 

Serving the Lord and You 

 

 

 

June 1 - Divine Service 1 

   The Seventh Sunday of Easter 

Hymns 913, 539, 784, 623, 628, 553 

 

June 8 - Divine Service 3 

    Pentecost 

Hymns 503, 497, 811, 650, 501, 500 

 

June 15 - Divine Service 3 

    Trinity Sunday 

Hymns 940, 498, 507, 565, 506, 504 

 

 

 

June 22 - Divine Service 3 

    The First Sunday After Trinity 

Hymns 906, 768, 700, 851, 708, 919 

 

June 29 - Divine Service 3 

    The Second Sunday After Trinity 

Hymns 909, 510, 622, 570, 645, 646 

 

 

 

 

 

June Service Plans 


